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It is our responsibility to learn and achieve our dreams as a family. 
 

Opening minds, widening horizons and developing a better world. 

Valuing Community, Compassion, Endurance, Friendship, Hope, Respect, Thankfulness, Wisdom 

Dear Families, 

 

Here is my very last newsletter and I would just like you to remember that most of what we really need to 

know about how to live, we learn in Primary School. 

 

Share everything, play fair, don’t hit people! Put things back where you found them. Clean up after you. Don’t 

take things that aren’t yours. Say sorry if you hurt someone. Wash your hands before you eat. Warm biscuits 

and cold milk are good for you. Live a balanced life. Learn lots and think some, draw and paint and sing and 

dance and play and work every day! 

 

Take a nap in the afternoon! Be aware of wonder. Remember the seed in the plastic cup; roots go down and 

the plant goes up and nobody really knows why or how, it’s a miracle and when you go out into the world, hold 

hands and stick together! 

 

Thank you for holding my hand over the last twenty years and helping St Helena’s stick together. I couldn’t 

be prouder of our little school and the children we have helped to nurture. Keep up the good work everyone 

and see you about! 

 

Love Mrs B xx  



Ears Pierced 
 
If you are thinking of getting your child’s ears pierced, please can you have them 
pierced in the first week of the summer holidays. 
 
Children are unable to do sport with ear-rings in and PE and Sport is part of the 
statutory curriculum. 
 

Thank you 

 

Dear Parents 
 
What an exciting final week of term the children are enjoying in school.   I was privileged to watch 
the Y6 musical of ‘I am an eleven year old, get me out of here’ last night.  Every pupil took such an 
active part in the performance, with some excellent jokes and some superb singing.  Well done 
Year 6.  I am looking forward to the Y4 version of ‘the lion, the witch and the wardrobe’ tonight. 
 
At the lower end of the school, the reception class have a wish list of activities which they are 
undertaking this week.  Visiting Sunnyside garden, baking, eating toasted marshmallows are some 
of their ideas.  They have created some lovely flower arrangements today. 
 
Mrs Belton was surprised this morning when the entire school assembled on the playground.  She 
cut a beautiful and large cake, with an iced topping of a photograph of everyone in the school.  She 
also received a gift of a silver bracelet, a keepsake to complement the golden ticket for her trip 
to Liverpool football club. 
 
Thank you Mrs Belton for your inspiration, creativity, care and love you have given to all the 
children, staff and families of this school during the past 22 years.  We all have lots of fond 
memories of your time here.  Please come back and visit us in the future.  In the meantime relax, 
enjoy the summer holiday and in September there will be no need to set the alarm clock.  Enjoy 
your retirement. 
 
Mrs Fulwood 
Chair of Governors 



Diary Dates 2023 
JULY 

21st  2pm Leavers’ Assembly-Y6 parents only 

  End of Term 6 

 

SEPTEMBER 

4th  Staff Training Day 

5th   Staff Training Day 

6th  School Open-Term 1 

8th  Yellow Day for Lincs & Notts Air   

  Ambulance 

11th  Individual Photographs 

15th  Y6 11+ Verbal 

22nd  Y6 11+ Non Verbal 

 

OCTOBER 

16th-18th Caythorpe Residential 

20th  End of Term 1 

30th   Staff Training Day 

31st  School Open—Term 2 

 

NOVEMBER 

2nd  Open Day 

 

DECEMBER 

20th  End of Term 2 

 

JANUARY 2024 

2nd  Staff Training Day 

3rd  School Open -  Term 3 

 

FEBRUARY 

9th  End of Term 3 

19th  School Open - Term 4 

 

MARCH 

28th  End of Term 4 

 

APRIL 

15th   Staff Training Day 

16th  School Open—Term 5 

 

MAY 

6th  School Closed - Bank Holiday 

24th  End of Term 5 

 

JUNE 

3rd  School Open—Term 6 

 

JULY 

19th  End of Term 6 

New School Uniform is available from Nationwide Uniform at Spilsby and pre-loved 

uniform is available from Alford Hub, which is opposite the Library in Alford.  
 

Alford Hub are always grateful for any good pre-loved uniform your children may have 

outgrown. 





 

 



Happy Birthday 
 

Annabelle 
Ruth 

Oscar K 
Eden 
Emmy 

Constanca 
Ben 

Aurora 
Isaac 

Theodore 
Leo 

Heidi 
Isla-Grace 

Harry 
Baillie 
Mia 

Lacie 
David 
Isla 

Oscar H 

In a morning to enter school Year 5 and  6 will come 

down the side of  the office to the current Y1/2 

classroom. Reception will enter via the Nursery and 

Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 will enter via the top playground 

gate where they will be met by Mrs Cawthorn. 

 

Gates will be open at 8:40am and school starts at 

8:50am prompt. End of school is 3:25pm. 

 

Breakfast Club is open at 7:30am and costs £2 per 

child.  Last orders for breakfast is 8:20am. Booking 

is not necessary.  Breakfast Club is held in the usual 

classroom down the side of the office. 

 

Home Learning Hub will be run by Mrs Lomas and is 

open until 5:30pm at a cost of £4 per child.  If your 

child is not collected by 5:30pm extra charges will be 

incurred. HLH is held in the usual classroom down the 

side of the office. 

 

The school office is open from 8:30am until 3:45pm, 

please pop in to see the team if you need any help. 










